



24 April 2019

DOIA 1819-1410

A Robinson

fyi-request-9931-8ea2ca92@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear A Robinson

Thank you for your email of 26 March 2019 to the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the following information:

Could I please have a copy of the current complaint file in regards to complaints and investigations in regards to LBP Mark Hanson BP130700. I acknowledge that personal details of witnesses, etc, may be redacted. This includes copies of any complaints that didn't meet your threshold for investigation, as well as any notes, memos, recordings and witness testimony recorded by investigators or submitted by complainants.

I am writing to advise you that the Ministry will provide a response but needs to extend the time available to answer your request. The Ministry's response will be with you no later than 3 May 2019. The reason for the extension is that consultations necessary to make a decision on the request are such that a proper response to the request cannot be made within the original time limit.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at <a href="https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz">www.ombudsman.parliament.nz</a> or freephone 0800 802 602.

I will respond to you sooner if I am able to.

Yours sincerely

Bill MacKenzie

**Acting Manager** 

Corporate, Governance and Information

Ham